REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 5th January 2017
At Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chairman), D Rushbrook, P Bilverstone, I Case, C Ward, R Clouting, and K Patterson. Parish Clerk C Dickson. County Councillor B Iles 
7 members of the public were present.  Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1.01)  Apologies for Absence

Councillors J Lester, M Adams, A Thompson, the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury and District Councillor G Nurden.
2.01)  Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

No interests declared.
3.01)  Minutes of Previous Meeting

It was proposed by Cllr Case and seconded by Cllr Clouting that the minutes from 5th December 2016 be accepted as a true record.  All agreed and the minutes were duly signed by the Chairman on behalf of the Parish Council.  
4.01)  Matters Arising

Cllr Rushbrook advised that no action has been taken over the 2nd Limpenhoe turning.  Clerk to investigate.
It was also reported that the drain cover by the bridge on Station Road is still causing problems.  Clerk to re-report.

Public Participation Meeting open to public at 7.35pm
County Councillor Iles reported Norfolk County Council are preparing for the Budget.  In anticipation of the elections in May there could be a possible reorganisation of the Council.  There are behind the scenes talks ongoing about Devolution.  Norfolk might get certain parts of the deal back in another form, eg a Mayor.  However there does not appear to have been any effect of the no vote for Devolution in regards to grants and other services coming from Government.  
He has had a useful and successful meeting with various parties regarding the permissive path.
Cllr Rushbrook mentioned the Branch Road from the A47 to Halvergate has had very patchy resurfacing.  CCCllr Iles said they will not replace the road as a whole due to costs and the marsh location.  Ongoing repairs are what will happen.
The Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury sent his report which the Clerk read out.  There were no issues with the play equipment safety inspections for December and January.  There is a new treasurer, Allan Rockach, elected at the AGM.  Mr Bradbury remains chair and Julie Mace remains as secretary.  They are still waiting on the installation of the fibre optic Broadband.
Fundraising - the December Cash Bingo jackpot was not won so it now stands at £270 in 57 numbers or less for January.  The Christmas Fayre at the beginning of December was well supported and a healthy profit was made.  The Christmas Quiz, also held in December, was very well attended. There is no film showing in January but on the 1st February there will be Bridget Jones Baby.  

Public
Cllr Hale told the Council he has received a letter from Cllr Adams tending his resignation as of the 1st February as he is moving away.  There are now 2 vacancies.

It was reported that the 4x4s are still leaving mud on the Freethorpe Road.  Clerk to check who is responsible and send a letter.
David Breeze reported that the Police have asked if anyone sees a black Mercedes car with blacked out windows and/or a white transit van acting suspiciously in Reedham to take the registration numbers and report it to them.  There have been sightings in surrounding villages.
Closed to public at 7.55 pm
5-01)  Planning Applications
20161847 - erection of 2 detached chalet style dwellings on land west of Cornfield bungalow, Station Road, NR13 3TB.  Cllr Lester had informed the Clerk of her objections on ecological and archaeological grounds via email and these were read out.  There were no other objections and Cllr Rushbrook proposed accepting the plans with Cllr Patterson seconding.  Cllrs Clouting, Case, Hale and Bilverstone agreed, with Cllr Ward abstaining.

21062201 - replacement telecommunications mast and associated works, Reedham Road, Freethorpe.  Cllr Clouting proposed no objections, Cllr Case seconded, and Cllrs Rushbrook, Patterson, Hale and Bilverstone agreed.  Cllr Ward abstained.
6-01)
Update by the Tree Warden and for HLF Grants
There were no updates given.

7-01)  Update for Allotments
Cllr Bilverstone gave an update.  He has filled in around the water hole to stabilise it and has screwed the lid down to make sure it is not used.  He asked to be removed from the Allotment Committee.
8-01) Permissive Path 

Cllr Hale reported a meeting he and CCCllr Iles had had with Mr Mutten where they viewed the path.  Mr Mutten would like a liaison contact on the Council to help with any future negotiations with the Broads Authority and Norfolk County Council.  He requested it be Cllr Ward, who has agreed.
Cllr Hale thanked Pat and Norman for organising the local walk to raise funds for the path.  It was well supported by 183 people and there was a feature in the EDP.  Cllr Hale also thanked Humpty Dumpty Brewery for hosting everyone afterwards.  It was supported by all the local businesses.
9-01 Parish Councillor Vacancy
The vacancy caused by Derek Mills’ resignation was advertised and, with no request for an election being received, the Council is now free to co-opt a Councillor.  If anyone wishes to join the Parish Council please contact the Clerk or Chairman.  It is anticipated interviews will be held and a new Councillor appointed before the next meeting.  A second vacancy will be advertised from the 1st February.
10-01) Water hole at the Allotments
Cllr Bilverstone expanded on his Allotment report.  He has inserted a meter of square board barrel at the bottom of the water hole and hardened up around the outside.  Cllr Clouting stands by his report to the Council at the last meeting that the water hole is dangerous.  It was commented that there are a lot of water butts at the allotments now, many more than when they were first opened.  Cllrs Hale, Clouting and Ward will visit to review Cllr Bilverstone’s repairs.
11-01) Meeting Dates for 2017 and 2018
The Clerk presented the proposed meeting dates for 2017 and 2018 to the Council, with all Bank Holiday clashes moved to another date.
12-01)  Finances Presented for Approval
It was resolved that the following monthly cheques be approved for payment:
CGM Group - grounds maintenance December


£   172.50 

Ed’s Garden Maintenance - Woodland Walk maintenance

£   179.44

Reedham Community Association - Village Hall hire December
£     24.00
Moulton Nurseries - top soil and pansies



£     56.22
C Dickson - salary December





£   210.78
HMR&C - PAYE December





£     52.80

Indigo Waste Services - glass recycling Oct-Nov 16


£     51.36
Total   = 







£   747.10
The glass recycling balance was queried.  It was suggested that once it starts costing the Council money the bottle bank should be removed.  In the meantime it should be advertised in Outlook.
Payments proposed as agreed by Cllr Patterson and seconded by Cllr Ward.  All were in agreement.
13-01)   Items for the  Next Agenda

Permissive path
Woodland Walk tenders

Public:

Cllr Rushbrook reported there has been some flooding on Riverside due to the piling work, which was stopped over Christmas.  The water has been going behind the pilings and spring water has been coming up the drain cover.  The spring water is channelled alongside the pipes down the hill.  Clerk to contact DCllr Nurden.
Cllr Rushbrook requested her email be removed from the contact details on the website.  

A member of the public praised the website and suggested it was published more heavily.

Cllr Clouting was questioned by a member of the public as to why the water hole at the allotments was suddenly unsafe.  He suggested a borehole engineer take a look.  Cllr Bilverstone was thanked for his work at the allotments.
14-01)  Time and Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 6th March 2017 at 7.30 pm.  
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.25 pm.

Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….
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